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? ? ? ? ? I am content, for him I love, to all abide; So, who will, let him blame, and who will, let him chide..78. Mesrour and Ibn el Caribi dclxii.? ?
? ? ? The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, And as with falling fire 'twas clad anew;.? ? ? ? ? Thy loss is the fairest of all my heart's woes;
My case it hath altered and banished repose..Woman (The Old) and the Draper's Wife, ii. 55..115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix.101. The
Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo dcclxvi.The king marvelled, he and his company, and praised God the Most High for that he had come
thither; after which he turned to the eunuch and said to him, 'What is this youth thou hast with thee?' 'O king,' answered he, 'this is the son of a
nurse who belonged to us and we left him little. I saw him to-day and his mother said to me, 'Take him with thee.' So I brought him with me, that
he might be a servant to the king, for that he is an adroit and quickwitted youth.' Then the king fared on, he and his company, and the eunuch and
the youth with them, what while he questioned the former of Belehwan and his dealing with his subjects, and he answered, saying, 'As thy head
liveth, O king, the folk with him are in sore straits and not one of them desireth to look on him, gentle or simple.'.? ? ? ? ? aa. Selim and Selma
dccccxxii.When the king heard his speech, he turned to him and said, "It is grievous to me, O vizier of good counsel." And he told him that the
[other] sages testified [to the correctness of their fellow's interpretation of the dream]; whereupon Er Rehwan sighed and knew that the king went in
fear of him; but he showed him fortitude and said to him, "God assain the king! My counsel is that the king accomplish his commandment and
execute his ordinance, for that needs must death be and it is liefer to me that I die, oppressed, than that I die, an oppressor. But, if the king see fit to
defer the putting of me to death till the morrow and will pass this night with me and take leave of me, when the morrow cometh, the king shall do
what he will.".I went forth one day, purposing to make a journey, and fell in with a man whose wont it was to stop the way. When he came up with
me, he offered to slay me and I said to him, "I have nothing with me whereby thou mayst profit." Quoth he, "My profit shall be the taking of thy
life." "What is the cause of this?" asked I. "Hath there been feud between us aforetime?" And he answered, "No; but needs must I slay thee."
Therewithal I fled from him to the river-side; but he overtook me and casting me to the ground, sat down on my breast. So I sought help of the
Sheikh El Hejjaj (156) and said to him, "Protect me from this oppressor!" And indeed he had drawn a knife, wherewith to cut my throat, when,
behold, there came a great crocodile forth of the river and snatching him up from off my breast, plunged with him into the water, with the knife still
in his hand; whilst I abode extolling the perfection of God the Most High and rendering thanks for my preservation to Him who had delivered me
from the hand of that oppressor.'.Meanwhile, Belehwan the froward addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek
help of him in making war upon his father, and he inclined unto him and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to
Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might, succour not an evil-doer. This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and
that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But he told not the King of the Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the
truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to
thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck not of him: the reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then
to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..On this wise they abode till
the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the day lightened, behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el Milah, "The
Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and taking her lord by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I commend him
to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee; and indeed, O elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the interspace
betwixt heaven and earth.".? ? ? ? ? And left me all forlorn, to pine for languishment,.Wife, The Fuller and his, i. 261..Now King Azadbekht's wife
was big with child and the pains of labour took her in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a spring of water, and she gave birth
to a boy as he were the moon. Behrjaur his mother pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the child therein, and they passed the
night [in that place], what while she gave him suck till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered by this child and cannot abide
here nor can we carry him with us; so methinks we were better leave him here and go, for Allah is able to send him one who shall take him and rear
him." So they wept over him exceeding sore and left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown of brocade: then they laid at his head a thousand
dinars in a bag and mounting their horses, departed, fleeing..When the king heard this story, he deemed it pleasant and said, "This story is near unto
that which I know and meseemeth I should do well to have patience and hasten not to slay my vizier, so I may get of him the story of the king and
his son." Then he gave the vizier leave to go away to his own house; so he thanked him and abode in his house all that day..Then came her brother
to him and said, "O Firouz, an thou wilt not acquaint me with the reason of thine anger against thy wife, come and plead with us before the king."
Quoth he, "If ye will have me plead with you, I will do so." So they went to the king and found the cadi sitting with him; whereupon quoth the
damsel's brother, "God assist our lord the cadi! I let this man on hire a high-walled garden, with a well in good case and trees laden with fruit; but
he beat down its walls and ruined its well and ate its fruits, and now he desireth to return it to me." The cadi turned to Firouz and said to him,
"What sayst thou, O youth?" And he answered, "Indeed, I delivered him the garden in the goodliest of case." So the cadi said to the brother, "Hath
he delivered thee the garden, as he saith?" And the other replied, "No; but I desire to question him of the reason of his returning it." Quoth the cadi,
"What sayst thou, O youth?" And Firouz answered, "I returned it in my own despite, for that I entered it one day and saw the track of the lion;
wherefore I feared lest, if I entered it again, the lion should devour me. So that which I did, I did of reverence to him and for fear of him.".? ? ? ? ?
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? ? ? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.So he left her and slept his night and on the morrow he repaired to the shop of his friend
the druggist and saluted him. The other welcomed him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he told him how he had fared, till he came to the
mention of the woman's husband, when he said, 'Then came the cuckold her husband and she clapped me into the chest and shut the lid on me,
whilst her addlepated pimp of a husband went round about the house, top and bottom; and when he had gone his way, we returned to what we were
about.' With this, the druggist was certified that the house was his house and the wife his wife, and he said, 'And what wilt thou do to-day?' Quoth
the singer, 'I shall return to her and weave for her and full her yarn, (198) and I came but to thank thee for thy dealing with me.'.So she donned a
devotee's habit and betaking herself to the goldsmith, said to him, 'To whom belongeth the bracelet that is in the king's hand?' Quoth he, 'It
belongeth to a man, a stranger, who hath bought him a slave-girl from this city and lodgeth with her in such a place.' So the old woman repaired to
the young man's house and knocked at the door. The damsel opened to her and seeing her clad in devotee's apparel, (184) saluted her and said to
her, ' Belike thou hast an occasion with us?' 'Yes,' answered the old woman; 'I desire privacy and ablution.' (185) Quoth the girl, 'Enter.' So she
entered and did her occasion and made the ablution and prayed. Then she brought out a rosary and began to tell her beads thereon, and the damsel
said to her, 'Whence comest thou, O pilgrim?' (186) Quoth she '[I come] from [visiting] the Idol (187) of the Absent in such a church. (188) There
standeth up no woman [to prayer] before him, who hath an absent friend and discovereth to him her need, but he acquainteth her with her case and
giveth her tidings of her absent one.' 'O pilgrim,' said the damsel, 'we have an absent one, and my lord's heart cleaveth to him and I desire to go to
the idol and question him of him.' Quoth the old woman, '[Wait] till to-morrow and ask leave of thy husband, and I will come to thee and go with
thee in weal.'.So she gave him the lute and he forewent her, till he came to the house of easance, and behold, therein was a door and a stairway.
When Tuhfeh saw this, her reason fled; but Iblis cheered her with discourse. Then he descended the stair and she followed him to the bottom
thereof, where she found a passage and they fared on therein, till they came to a horse standing, Teady saddled and bridled and accoutred. Quoth
Iblis, '[Mount], in the name of God, O my lady Tuhfeh;' and he held the stirrup for her. So she mounted and the horse shook under her and putting
forth wings, flew up with her, whilst the old man flew by her side; whereat she was affrighted and clung to the pummel of the saddle; nor was it but
an hour ere they came to a fair green meadow, fresh-flowered as if the soil thereof were a goodly robe, embroidered with all manner colours..?THE
TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Woman, The Thief and the, i. 278..Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here, ii. 234..Presently, the king
arose from the wine-chamber and taking his wife by the hand, repaired with her to the chamber in which he slept. He opened the door and entering,
saw the youth lying on the bed, whereupon he turned to his wife and said to her, "What doth this youth here? This fellow cometh not hither but on
thine account." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge of him." With this, the youth awoke and seeing the king, sprang up and prostrated himself before
him, and Azadbekht said to him, "O vile of origin, (102) O lack-loyalty, what hath prompted thee to outrage my dwelling?" And he bade imprison
him in one place and the woman in another..When they reached the city, the king heard of their coming and commanded that they should attend
him with what befitted [of their merchandise]. So they presented themselves before him, [and the boy with them,] whom when the king saw, he
said to them, "To whom belongeth this boy?" And they answered, "O king, we were going in such a road, when there came out upon us a sort of
robbers; so we made war upon them and overcame them and took this boy prisoner. Then we questioned him, saying, 'Who is thy father?' and he
answered, 'I am the captain's son of the thieves.'" Quoth the king, "I would fain have this boy." And the captain of the caravan said, "God maketh
thee gift of him, O king of the age, and we all are thy slaves." Then the king dismissed [the people of] the caravan and let carry the youth into his
palace and he became as one of the servants, what while his father the king knew not that he was his son. As time went on, the king observed in
him good breeding and understanding and knowledge (100) galore and he pleased him; so he committed his treasuries to his charge and straitened
the viziers' hand therefrom, commanding that nought should be taken forth therefrom except by leave of the youth. On this wise he abode a number
of years and the king saw in him nought but fidelity and studiousness in well-doing..Looking to the Issues of Affairs, Of, i. 80..Presently, Jesus, son
of Mary (on whom be peace!) passed by and seeing this, besought God the Most High for tidings of their case; so He told him what had betided
them, whereat great was his wonderment and he related to his disciples what he had seen. Quoth one of them, 'O Spirit of God, (251) nought
resembleth this but my own story.' 'How so?' asked Jesus, and the other said,.? ? ? ? ? All, all, for thy sweet sake, I left; ay, I forsook Aziz, my sire,
and those akin to me that hight.? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to light Whence nought but dole thou didst anticipate!.77. King Kisra
Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel ccclxxxix.It is said that, when the Khalifate devolved on Omar ben Abdulaziz (42) (of whom God accept),
the poets [of the time] resorted to him, as they had been used to resort to the Khalifs before him, and abode at his door days and days, but he gave
them not leave to enter, till there came to Omar Adi ben Artah, (43) who stood high in esteem with him. Jerir (44) accosted him and begged him to
crave admission for them [to the Khalif]. "It is well," answered Adi and going in to Omar, said to him, "The poets are at thy door and have been
there days and days; yet hast thou not given them leave to enter, albeit their sayings are abiding (45) and their arrows go straight to the mark."
Quoth Omar, "What have I to do with the poets?" And Adi answered, saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, the Prophet (whom God bless and
preserve) was praised [by a poet] and gave [him largesse,] and therein (46) is an exemplar to every Muslim." Quoth Omar, "And who praised him?"
"Abbas ben Mirdas (47) praised him," replied Adi, "and he clad him with a suit and said, 'O Bilal, (48) cut off from me his tongue!'" "Dost thou
remember what he said?" asked the Khalif; and Adi said, "Yes." "Then repeat it," rejoined Omar. So Adi recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? l.
The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was moved to exceeding delight,
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so that he took her and offered to kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it and wept Er Reshid wiped
away her tears and said, 'O desire of the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!' 'O my lord,' answered she,
'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an end and my felicity pass
away? For this is what none ever attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is mighty and for that which
wondered me of what I saw of thee, I offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I have
no desire for other than thyself and will not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the exclusion of all humankind.'
Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he became unable to brook an hour's
severance from her..? ? ? ? ? I hope for present (62) good [and bounty at thy hand,] For souls of men are still to present (63) good inclined..131.
The Queen of the Serpents cccclxxxii.?THE FOURTH OFFICER'S STORY..Would we may live together, and when we come to die, i. 47..The
prefect released the man and gave him back all that the thieves had taken from him; and he laid hands on the woman and the rest and took forth of
the house treasures galore. Amongst the rest, they found the money-bag of the Turcoman sheep-merchant. The thieves they nailed up incontinent
against the wall of the house, whilst, as for the woman, they wrapped her in one of her veils and nailing her [to a board, set her] upon a camel and
went round about the town with her. Thus God razed their dwelling-places and did away from me that which I feared. All this befell, whilst I
looked on, and I saw not my friend who had saved me from them the first time, whereat I marvelled to the utterest of marvel. However, some days
afterward, he came up to me, and indeed he had renounced (130) [the world] and donned a fakir's habit; and he saluted me and went away..62.
Abdallah ben Maamer with the Man of Bassora and his Slave-girl ccclxxxiii.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story viii.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old
Man's Story iv.The following story occupies the last five Nights (cxcv-cc) of the unfinished Calcutta Edition of 1814-18. The only other text of it
known to me is that published by Monsieur Langles (Paris, 1814), as an appendix to his Edition of the Voyages of Sindbad, and of this I have
freely availed myself in making the present translation, comparing and collating with it the Calcutta (1814-18) Text and filling up and correcting
omissions and errors that occur in the latter. In the Calcutta (1814-18) Text this story (Vol. II. pp. 367-378) is immediately succeeded by the Seven
Voyages of Sindbad (Vol. II. pp. 378-458), which conclude the work..?STORY OF THE MAN WHO WAS LAVISH OF HIS HOUSE AND HIS
VICTUAL TO ONE WHOM HE KNEW NOT..The Eighth Day..155. Hassan of Bassora and the King's Daughter of the Jinn dcclxxviii.Then the
Khalif summoned her to his presence a fourth time and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, sing." So she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ?
? Thou taught'st me what I cannot bear; afflicted sore am I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..?A MERRY JEST OF A
THIEF..So he rose from his sleep and finding himself in his own saloon and his mother by him, misdoubted of his wit and said to her, "By Allah, O
my mother, I saw myself in a dream in a palace, with slave-girls and servants about me and in attendance upon me, and I sat upon the throne of the
Khalifate and ruled. By Allah, O my mother, this is what I saw, and verily it was not a dream!" Then he bethought himself awhile and said,
"Assuredly, I am Aboulhusn el Khelia, and this that I saw was only a dream, and [it was in a dream that] I was made Khalif and commanded and
forbade." Then he bethought himself again and said, "Nay, but it was no dream and I am no other than the Khalif, and indeed I gave gifts and
bestowed dresses of honour." Quoth his mother to him, "O my son, thou sportest with thy reason: thou wilt go to the hospital and become a
gazing-stock. Indeed, that which thou hast seen is only from the Devil and it was a delusion of dreams, for whiles Satan sporteth with men's wits in
all manner ways.".?Story of Abou Sabir..When she had made an end of her song, all who were in the assembly wept for the daintiness of her
speech and the sweetness of her voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with the goodliness of
thy verses and the elegance of thy speech." All this while Shefikeh abode gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his slave-girls and
considered the goodliness of their apparel and the nimbleness of their wits and the elegance of their speech, her reason was confounded. Then she
sought leave of El Abbas and returning to her mistress Mariyeh, without letter or answer, acquainted her with his case and that wherein he was of
puissance and delight and majesty and venerance and loftiness of rank. Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the slave-girls and their
circumstance and that which they had said and how they had made El Abbas desireful of returning to his own country by the recitation of verses to
the sound of the strings..King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..? ? ? ? ? Assemble, ye people of passion, I pray; For the hour of our
torment hath sounded to-day..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons.."O father mine," answered the prince, "I have heard tell that in the land
of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings, and her father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of Baghdad; she is renowned for beauty and grace
and brightness and perfection, and indeed many folk have sought her in marriage of the kings; but her soul consented not unto any one of them.
Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my heart cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer me to go to her." "O my son," answered his
father, "thou knowest that I have none other than thyself of children and thou art the solace of mine eyes and the fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot
brook to be parted from thee an instant and I purpose to set thee on the throne of the kingship and marry thee to one of the daughters of the kings,
who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave ear to his father's word and dared not gainsay him; so he abode with him awhile, whilst the fire raged
in his entrails..? ? ? ? ? Great in delight, beloved mine, your presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of parting and its bane..Then he arose
and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine, my wish is subject unto
(122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under thy dominion."
Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May God amend the
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King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's leave are
occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and him?"
And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".Man who was lavish of House and Victual to One whom he knew not, The, i 293..46.
The Loves of Budour and Jubeir ben Umeir dlxxxvii.Drink ever, O lovers, I rede you, of wine, ii. 230..Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour
against Persistent Ill, i. 70..Then said I, "A man cannot well accomplish all whereof he hath need in the market-places." "Hast thou a house?" asked
she. "No, by Allah," answered I; "nor is this town my dwelling-place." "By Allah," rejoined she, "nor have I a place; but I will contrive for thee."
Then she went on before me and I followed her till she came to a lodging-house and said to the housekeeper, "Hast thou an empty chamber?"
"Yes," answered she; and my mistress said, "Give us the key." So we took the key and going up to see the room, entered it; after which she went
out to the housekeeper and [giving her a dirhem], said to her, "Take the key-money, (110) for the room pleaseth us, and here is another dirhem for
thy trouble. Go, fetch us a pitcher of water, so we may [refresh ourselves] and rest till the time of the noonday siesta pass and the heat decline,
when the man will go and fetch the [household] stuff." Therewith the housekeeper rejoiced and brought us a mat and two pitchers of water on a tray
and a leather rug..? ? ? ? ? e. King Dadbin and his Viziers cccclv.? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink of her cheeks and her honeyed lips And quenches
the worst of the fires that my heart devour..When Bekhtzeman heard this, he awoke from his heedlessness and said, 'Extolled be the perfection of
God the Great! O king, this is my case and my story, nothing added and nought diminished, for I am King Bekhtzeman and all this happened to me;
wherefore I will seek the gate of God['s mercy] and repent unto Him.' So he went forth to one of the mountains and there worshipped God awhile,
till one night, as he slept, one appeared to him in a dream and said to him, 'O Bekhtzeman, God accepteth thy repentance and openeth on thee [the
gate of succour] and will further thee against thine enemy.' When he was certified of this in the dream, he arose and turned back, intending for his
own city; and when he drew near thereunto, he saw a company of the king's retainers, who said to him, 'Whence art thou? We see that thou art a
stranger and fear for thee from this king, for that every stranger who enters this city, he destroys him, of his fear of King Bekhtzeman.' Quoth
Bekhtzeman, 'None shall hurt him nor advantage him save God the Most High.' And they answered, saying, 'Indeed, he hath a vast army and his
heart is fortified in the multitude of his troops.'.167. Kemerezzeman and the Jeweller's Wife dcccclxiii.Ye know I'm passion-maddened, racked with
love and languishment, ii. 230..Officer's Story, The Ninth, ii. 167..To return to his wife and her mother. When the former arose in the morning and
her husband returned not to her with break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants and all who were
with her in quest of him; but they happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her
affair and complained and wept and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.? ? ?
? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again dccccxci.So she arose and returned to her house, whilst El Merouzi abode in his place till the night was
half spent, when he said to himself, 'How long [is this to last]? Yet how can I let this knavish dog die and lose the money? Methinks I were better
open the tomb on him and bring him forth and take my due of him by dint of grievous beating and torment.' Accordingly, he dug him up and pulled
him forth of the tomb; after which he betook himself to an orchard hard by the burial-ground and cut thence staves and palm sticks. Then he tied
the dead man's legs and came down on him with the staff and beat him grievously; but he stirred not. When the time grew long on him, his
shoulders became weary and he feared lest some one of the watch should pass on his round and surprise him. So he took up Er Razi and carrying
him forth of the cemetery, stayed not till he came to the Magians' burying-place and casting him down in a sepulchre (42) there, rained heavy blows
upon him till his shoulders failed him, but the other stirred not Then he sat down by his side and rested; after which he rose and renewed the
beating upon him, [but to no better effect; and thus he did] till the end of the night.Er Reshid considered her beauty and the goodliness of her
singing and her eloquence and what not else she comprised of qualities and rejoiced with an exceeding joyance; and for the stress of that which
overcame him of delight, he descended from the couch and sitting down with her upon the ground, said to her, 'Thou hast done well, O Tuhfeh. By
Allah, thou art indeed a gift' (187) Then he turned to Ishac and said to him, 'Thou dealtest not equitably, O Ishac, in the description of this damsel,
(188) neither settest out all that she compriseth of goodliness and skill; for that, by Allah, she is incomparably more skilful than thou; and I know of
this craft that which none knoweth other than I!' 'By Allah,' exclaimed Jaafer, 'thou sayst sooth, O my lord, O Commander of the Faithful. Indeed,
this damsel hath done away my wit' Quoth Ishac, 'By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, I had said that there was not on the face of the earth one
who knew the craft of the lute like myself; but, when I heard her, my skill became nothing worth in mine eyes.'.? ? ? ? ? "Console thou thyself for
his love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!".? ? ? ? ? They have departed; but
the steads yet full of them remain: Yea, they have left me, but my heart of them doth not complain..When she had made an end of her song, all who
were present were moved to delight and El Abbas rejoiced in this. Then he bade the second damsel sing somewhat on the like subject. So she came
forward and tuning the strings of her harp, which was of balass ruby, (128) warbled a plaintive air and improvising, sang the following verses;.The
zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..66. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Zubeideh dclii.57. Abou Nuwas with the Three
Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid dcxlv.The company marvelled at this story and at the doings of women. Then came forward a fourth officer
and said, 'Verily, that which hath betided me of strange adventures is yet more extraordinary than this; and it was on this wise..? ? ? ? ? And I to
you swore that a lover I was; God forbid that with treason mine oath I ensue!.? ? ? ? ? Though little, with beauty myself I've adorned; So the
flowers are my subjects and I am their queen..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother cxlv.? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewst what I
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endure for love of thee and how My vitals for thy cruelty are all forspent and dead!.I marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou
have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I would have thee give me a helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of
the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I would not have thee intrude upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the
attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire, and my design will not be accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this
night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price; then will I go and sit in the street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is
the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou pass, thou and those who are with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me
fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the odour of perfumes; whereupon do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from
the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91) and I came down [into the town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares
and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the gates and I knew not whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the
goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took shelter therein against break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of
the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will say, 'Needs must we leave her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin,
'It were most fitting that she pass the night with Amin el Hukm and lie with his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway
knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have gained admission into his house, without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on
thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy matter.".When Jaafer saw him, his reason was like to depart for shame and he knew that the
chamberlain had been deceived by the likeness of the name; and Abdulmelik also perceived how the case stood and confusion was manifest to him
in Jaafer's face. So he put on a cheerful favour and said, "No harm be upon you! (149) Bring us of these dyed clothes." So they brought him a dyed
gown (150) and he put it on and sat discoursing cheerily with Jaafer and jesting with him. Then said he, "Give us to drink of your wine." So they
poured him out a pint and he said, "Be ye indulgent with us, for we have no wont of this." Then he chatted and jested with them till Jaafer's breast
dilated and his constraint ceased from him and his shamefastness, and he rejoiced in this with an exceeding joy and said to Abdulmelik, "What is
thine errand?" Quoth the other, "I come (may God amend thee!) on three occasions, whereof I would have thee bespeak the Khalif; to wit, firstly, I
have on me a debt to the amount of a thousand thousand dirhems, (151) which I would have discharged; secondly, I desire for my son the office of
governor of a province, whereby his rank may be raised; and thirdly, I would fain have thee marry him to a daughter of the Khalif, for that she is
his cousin and he is a match for her." And Jaafer said, "God accomplished! unto thee these three occasions. As for the money, it shall presently be
carried to thy house; as for the government, I make thy son viceroy of Egypt; and as for the marriage, I give him to wife such an one, the daughter
of our Lord the Commander of the Faithful, at a dowry of such and such a sum. So depart in the assurance of God the Most High."."O king,"
answered the youth, "there is no great forgiveness save in case of a great crime, for according as the offence is great, in so much is forgiveness
magnified and it is no dishonour to the like of thee if he spare the like of me. Verily, Allah knoweth that there is no fault in me, and indeed He
commandeth unto clemency, and no clemency is greater than that which spareth from slaughter, for that thy forgiveness of him whom thou
purposest to put to death is as the quickening of a dead man; and whoso doth evil shall find it before him, even as it was with King Bihkerd." "And
what is the story of King Bihkerd?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.As he was about to go away, the cook said to him, 'O youth,
doubtless thou art a stranger?' And he answered, 'Yes.' Quoth the cook, 'It is reported in one of the Traditions [of the Prophet that he said,] "Loyal
admonition is [a part] of religion;" and the understanding say, "Admonition is of the characteristics of the true believers." And indeed that which I
have seen of thy fashions pleaseth me and I would fain give thee a warning.' 'Speak out thy warning,' rejoined Selim, 'and may God strengthen thine
affair!' Then said the cook, 'Know, O my son, that in this our country, whenas a stranger entereth therein and eateth of flesh-meat and drinketh not
old wine thereon, this is harmful unto him and engendereth in him dangerous disorders. Wherefore, if thou have provided thee somewhat thereof,
(71) [it is well;] but, if not, look thou procure it, ere thou take the meat and carry it away.' 'May God requite thee with good!' rejoined Selim. 'Canst
thou direct me where it is sold?' And the cook said, 'With me is all that thou seekest thereof.' 'Is there a way for me to see it?' asked the young man;
and the cook sprang up and said, 'Pass on.' So he entered and the cook showed him somewhat of wine; but he said, 'I desire better than this.'
Whereupon he opened a door and entering, said to Selim, 'Enter and follow me.'.There was once a king of the kings of Hind, who was goodly of
polity, praiseworthy in administration, just to his subjects, beneficent to men of learning and piety and asceticism and devoutness and worship and
shunning traitors and froward folk and those of lewd life. On this wise of polity he abode in his kingship what God the Most High willed of days
and hours and years, and he married the daughter of his father's brother, a beautiful and lovesome woman, endowed with brightness and perfection,
who had been reared in the king's house in splendour and delight. She bore him two sons, the comeliest that might be of boys. Then came
fore-ordained fate, which there is no warding off, and God the Most High raised up against the king another king, who came forth upon his realm,
and all the folk of the city, who had a mind unto evil and lewdness, joined themselves unto him. So he fortified himself against the king and made
himself master of his kingdom, putting his troops to the rout and slaying his guards..The wife of the shopkeeper, to wit, the nurse, came out, with
the rest of those who came out, to divert herself with gazing upon the show, and when she saw El Abbas and beheld his beauty and the goodliness
of his army and that which he had brought back with him of herds and slaves and slave-girls and mamelukes, she improvised and recited the
following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open many an eye..95. Abdurrehman the
Moor's Story of the Roc cccciv.Money-Changer and the Ass, The Sharpers, the, ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? Yea, and black slaves he proffered me and
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slave-girls big with child And steeds of price, with splendid arms and trappings rich bedight..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? xa. The Old Woman and the Draper's
Wife dccccxvii.? ? ? ? ? x. The King and his Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.Meanwhile, news was brought that Khorassan had been conquered; (23)
whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade decorate Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving each of them a dinar and a dress. So
Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of the city and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe and release the prisoners. El Fezl did
his brother's bidding and released all but the young Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood, saying, "There is no power and no virtue
save in God the Most High, the Sublime! Verily, we are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in
the prison?" "No," answered he, and El Fezl was about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from within the prison, saying, "O my lord,
tarry, for there remaineth none in the prison other than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of clemency and there is no disputing concerning
it." El Fezl bade release him; so they set him free and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young man went out, bewildered and knowing not
whither he should go, for that he had abidden in the prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was changed and his favour faded, and he abode
walking and turning round, lest El Muradi should come upon him and cast him into another calamity..Then the two kings appointed their
father-in-law the vizier to be viceroy in Samarcand and assigned him five of the chief amirs to accompany him, charging them attend him and do
him service. The vizier kissed the earth and prayed that they might be vouchsafed length of life. Then he went in to his daughters, whilst the
eunuchs and ushers walked before him, and saluted them and bade them farewell. They kissed his hands and gave him joy of the kingship and
bestowed on him treasures galore. Then he took leave of them and setting out, journeyed days and nights till he came within three days' journey of
Samarcand, where the townspeople met him and rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy. So he entered Samarcand and they decorated the city, and it
was a notable day. He sat down on the throne of his kingship and the viziers did him homage and the grandees and amirs of Samarcand and prayed
that he might be vouchsafed justice and victory and length of continuance [on life]. So he bestowed on them dresses of honour and entreated them
with worship and they made him Sultan over them..? ? ? ? ? Oft for thy love as I would be consoled, my yearning turns To-thee- ward still and my
desires my reason still gainsay..When the Khalif heard this, he laughed heartily and said, "By Allah, O my brother, thou art indeed excused in this
matter, now that I know the cause and that the cause hath a tail. Nevertheless if it please God, I will not sever myself from thee." "O my guest,"
replied Aboulhusn, "did I not say to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur! For that I will never again foregather with any'?" Then the Khalif
rose and Aboulhusn set before him a dish of roast goose and a cake of manchet-bread and sitting down, fell to cutting off morsels and feeding the
Khalif therewith. They gave not over eating thus till they were content, when Aboulhusn brought bowl and ewer and potash (16) and they washed
their hands..Three Men and our Lord Jesus, The, i. 282..Then he called his servant Aamir and said to him, "Saddle the horses." When the nurse
heard his words and indeed [she saw that] Aamir brought him the horses and they were resolved upon departure, the tears ran down upon her
cheeks and she said to him, "By Allah, thy separation is grievous to me, O solace of the eye!" Then said she, "Where is the goal of thine intent, so
we may know thy news and solace ourselves with thy report?" Quoth he, "I go hence to visit Akil, the son of my father's brother, for that he hath
his sojourn in the camp of Kundeh ben Hisham, and these twenty years have I not seen him nor he me; wherefore I purpose to repair to him and
discover his news and return hither. Then will I go hence to Yemen, if it be the will of God the Most High.".? ? ? ? ? The camel-leader singing
came with the belov'd; our wish Accomplished was and we were quit of all the railers' prate..So the vizier returned to the king and said to him,
"Verily, this youth hath merited grievous punishment, after abundance of bounty [bestowed on him], and it may not be that a bitter kernel should
ever become sweet; but, as for the woman, I am certified that there is no fault in her." Then he repeated to the king the story which he had taught
the queen, which when Azadbekht heard, he rent his clothes and bade fetch the youth. So they brought him and stationed him before the king, who
let bring the headsman, and the folk all fixed their eyes upon the youth, so they might see what the king should do with him..Now thieves had
followed him, so they might rob him of his good, but availed not unto aught; wherefore he went up to the old woman and kissed her head and
exceeded in munificence to her. Then she [warned him of that which awaited strangers entering the town and] said to him, 'I like not this for thee
and I fear mischief for thee from these questions that the vizier hath appointed for the confrontation of the ignorant.' And she expounded to him the
case according to its fashion. Then said she to him, 'But have no concern: only carry me with thee to thy lodging, and if he question thee of aught,
whilst I am with thee, I will expound the answers to thee.' Se he carried her with him to the city and established her in his lodging and entreated her
kindly..? ? ? ? ? i The Ninth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.So saying, he left him and went away, whereupon up came the three other sharpers, the
comrades of him of the ass, and said to the money-changer, 'God requite thee for us with good, for that thou hast bought him! How can we requite
thee!' Quoth he, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' When they heard this, they returned to the ass and fell again to examining him
and handling him. Then said they to the money-changer, 'We were mistaken in him. This is not the ass we sought and he is not worth more than
half a score paras to us.' Then they left him and offered to go away, whereat the money-changer was sore chagrined and cried out at their speech,
saying, 'O folk, ye besought me to buy him for you and now I have bought him, ye say, "We were deceived [in him], and he is not worth more than
ten paras to us."' Quoth they, 'We supposed that in him was that which we desired; but, behold, in him is the contrary of that which we want; and
indeed he hath a default, for that he is short of back.' And they scoffed at him and went away from him and dispersed..When the Baghdadis saw this
succour that had betided them against their enemies [and the victory that El Abbas had gotten them], they turned back and gathering together the
spoils [of the defeated host], arms and treasures and horses, returned to Baghdad, victorious, and all by the valour of El Abbas. As for Saad, he
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foregathered with the prince, and they fared on in company till they came to the place where El Abbas had taken horse, whereupon the latter
dismounted from his charger and Saad said to him, "O youth, wherefore alightest thou in other than thy place? Indeed, thy due is incumbent upon
us and upon our Sultan; so go thou with us to the dwellings, that we may ransom thee with our souls." "O Amir Saad," replied El Abbas, "from this
place I took horse with thee and herein is my lodging. So, God on thee, name me not to the king, but make as if thou hadst never seen me, for that I
am a stranger in the land.".The Seventh Day..As for the merchant, he bought him a sheep and slaughtering it, roasted it and dressed birds and
[other] meats of various kinds and colours and bought dessert and sweetmeats and fresh fruits. Then he repaired to El Abbas and conjured him to
accept of his hospitality and enter his house and eat of his victual. The prince consented to his wishes and went with him till they came to his
house, when the merchant bade him enter. So El Abbas entered and saw a goodly house, wherein was a handsome saloon, with a vaulted estrade.
When he entered the saloon, he found that the merchant had made ready food and dessert and perfumes, such as overpass description; and indeed
he had adorned the table with sweet-scented flowers and sprinkled musk and rose-water upon the food. Moreover, he had smeared the walls of the
saloon with ambergris and set [the smoke of burning] aloes-wood abroach therein..Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which
was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the side of the Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the
tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents, the guards and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew
near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made
much of him. Then they returned together to the royal pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had taken up their station in
attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence
are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his
swoon, he improvised and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? How oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body
for desire in mortal peril went!.52. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Merchant's Sister dcvi."When I returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up
to eating and drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long
before the thought of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the
bales, departed from Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a
number of other merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands and found ourselves in
difficult and dangerous case..When the evening evened, the king let fetch the vizier and required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Know, O
king, that.Then she mounted the mule and repairing to the palace of the Commander of the Faithful, went in to him and kissed the earth before him.
Quoth he to her, as who should make mock of her, "I doubt not but thou hast found thy lord." "By thy felicity and the length of thy continuance [on
life,]" answered she, "I have indeed found him!" Now Er Reshid was leaning back; but, when he heard this, he sat up and said to her, "By my life,
[is this thou sayest] true?" "Ay, by thy life!" answered she; and he said, "Bring him into my presence, so I may see him." But she replied, "O my
lord, there have betided him many stresses and his charms are changed and his favour faded; and indeed the Commander of the Faithful vouchsafed
me a month; wherefore I will tend him the rest of the month and then bring him to do his service to the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth Er
Reshid, "True; the condition was for a month; but tell me what hath betided him." "O my lord," answered she, "may God prolong thy continuance
and make Paradise thy place of returning and thy harbourage and the fire the abiding-place of thine enemies, when he presenteth himself to pay his
respects to thee, he will expound to thee his case and will name unto thee those who have wronged him; and indeed this is an arrear that is due to
the Commander of the Faithful, in (41) whom may God fortify the Faith and vouchsafe him the mastery over the rebel and the froward!".So he
carried her to a place wherein was running water and setting her down on the ground, left her and went away, marvelling at her. After he left her, he
found his camels, by her blessing, and when he returned, King Kisra asked him, 'Hast thou found the camels?' ['Yes,' answered he] and acquainted
him with the affair of the damsel and set out to him her beauty and grace; whereupon the king's heart clave to her and he mounted with a few men
and betook himself to that place, where he found the damsel and was amazed at her, for that he saw her overpassing the description wherewith the
camel-driver had described her to him. So he accosted her and said to her, 'I am King Kisra, greatest of the kings. Wilt thou not have me to
husband?' Quoth she, 'What wilt thou do with me, O king, and I a woman abandoned in the desert?' And he answered, saying, 'Needs must this be,
and if thou wilt not consent to me, I will take up my sojourn here and devote myself to God's service and thine and worship Him with thee.'.41.
Jaafer ben Yehya (229) and the Man who forged a Letter in his Name dlxvi.When she had made an end of her song, she wept and Noureddin wept
also. Then she took the lute and improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless wanderer
thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).Woman of the Barmecides, Haroun er Reshid and the, i. 57..? ? ? ? ? God
knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, But still with brimming tears straightway mine eyes were fraught;.Then I bought of the best and
finest of the produce and rarities of the country and all I had a mind to and a good hackney (221) and we set out again and traversed the deserts
from country to country till we came to Baghdad. Then I went in to the Khalif and saluted him and kissed his hand; after which I acquainted him
with all that had passed and that which had befallen me. He rejoiced in my deliverance and thanked God the Most High; then he caused write my
story in letters of gold and I betook myself to my house and foregathered with my brethren and family. This, then," added Sindbad, "is the last of
that which befell me in my travels, and praise be to God, the One, the Creator, the Maker!".Then said the Sheikh Iblis, 'We were best acquaint
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Queen Kemeriyeh and Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh and Queen Wekhimeh; and when they are assembled, God shall ordain [that which He
deemeth] good in the matter of her release.' 'It is well seen of thee,' answered Es Shisban and despatched to Queen Kemeriyeh an Afrit called
Selheb, who came to her palace and found her asleep; so he aroused her and she said, 'What is to do, O Selheb?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'come to
the succour of thy sister Tuhfeh, for that Meimoun hath carried her off and outraged thine honour and that of the Sheikh Iblis.' Quoth she, 'What
sayest thou?' And she sat up and cried out with a great cry. And indeed she feared for Tuhfeh and said, 'By Allah, indeed she used to say that he
looked upon her and prolonged the looking on her; but ill is that to which his soul hath prompted him.' Then she arose in haste and mounting a
she-devil of her devils, said to her, 'Fly.' So she flew off and alighted with her in the palace of her sister Sherareh, whereupon she sent for her
sisters Zelzeleh and Wekhimeh and acquainted them with the news, saying, 'Know that Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown off with her
swiftlier than the blinding lightning.'.She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, iii. 190..Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who
had a slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness, and the youth became enamoured of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and
her loveliness, so that he was like to perish for passion; and she also loved him with a love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old
woman who used to visit her and acquainted her with her case, saying, 'An I foregather not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that
she would do her endeavour to bring her to her desire; so she veiled herself and repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with
the girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous man; so do thou invite him [to thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the
damsel.'.Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart doth not grieve.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? wa. The Hawk and the
Locust dccccxvi.After a few days, his brother returned and finding him healed of his sickness, said to him, 'Tell me, O my brother, what was the
cause of thy sickness and thy pallor, and what is the cause of the return of health to thee and of rosiness to thy face after this?' So he acquainted him
with the whole case and this was grievous to him; but they concealed their affair and agreed to leave the kingship and fare forth pilgrim-wise,
wandering at a venture, for they deemed that there had befallen none the like of this which had befallen them. [So they went forth and wandered on
at hazard] and as they journeyed, they saw by the way a woman imprisoned in seven chests, whereon were five locks, and sunken in the midst of
the salt sea, under the guardianship of an Afrit; yet for all this that woman issued forth of the sea and opened those locks and coming forth of those
chests, did what she would with the two brothers, after she had circumvented the Afrit..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an
exceeding joy in the coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played,
that the earth quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of
repentance of that which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth
of Baghdad and went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he
knew not what they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder
troops are ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved
[unto him and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he
and his troops..When the druggist heard the singer's words, he was certified of the case and knew that the calamity, all of it, was in his own house
and that the wife was his wife; and he saw the shirt, whereupon he redoubled in certainty and said to the singer, 'Art thou now going to her?' 'Yes,
O my brother,' answered he and taking leave of him, went away; whereupon the druggist started up, as he were a madman, and ungarnished his
shop. (199) Whilst he was thus engaged, the singer won to the house, and presently up came the druggist and knocked at the door. The singer
would have wrapped himself up in the rug, but she forbade him and said to him, 'Get thee down to the bottom of the house and enter the oven (200)
and shut the lid upon thyself.' So he did as she bade him and she went down to her husband and opened the door to him, whereupon he entered and
went round about the house, but found no one and overlooked the oven. So he stood meditating and swore that he would not go forth of the house
till the morrow..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? My severance to bewail in torment and dismay..?STORY OF THE FOUL-FAVOURED MAN AND HIS FAIR
WIFE..? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dcxiii.Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into converse with him and
questioned him of the band and how he came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which God the Most High
delivered thee from them, for that they would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with them.' And I said, 'By
Allah, I marvel at thee, for that thou wast the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and we beseech God the
Most High for safety, for that these [wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the most extraordinary
adventure of all that befell thee in this villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not present when they
did on this wise, for that my part with them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I have heard that
the most extraordinary thing that befell them was on this wise..Then they went on a little, and thieves met them and despoiling them of that which
remained with them, stripped them of their raiment and took the children from them; whereupon the woman wept and said to her husband, 'O man,
put away from thee this folly and arise, let us follow the thieves, so haply they may have compassion on us and restore the children to us.' 'O
woman,' answered he, 'have patience, for he who doth evil shall be requited with evil and his wickedness shall revert upon him. Were I to follow
them, most like one of them would take his sword and smite off my head and slay me; but have patience, for the issue of patience is praised.' Then
they fared on till they drew near a village in the land of Kirman, and by it a river of water. So he said to his wife, 'Abide thou here, whilst I enter the
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village and look us out a place wherein we may take up our lodging.' And he left her by the water and entered the village..21. Omar ben Abdulaziz
and the Poets ccccxxxii.80. The Schoolmaster who fell in Love by Report dclxv.? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth one other than its peer, It
winneth not of fortune the wish it holdeth dear..? ? ? ? ? For those whom we cherish are parted and gone; They have left us in torment to pine for
dismay..O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..? ? ? ? ? The approof of my lord, so my stress and unease I may ban and
mine enemies' malice defy,.When the vizier returned to the king, the latter sought of him the story of the man whose caution slew him and be said,
"Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcccciv.Officer's Story, The Fifteenth, ii. 190.
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